

September 10, 2020

FCC Chief, International Bureau 445 12th Street SW Washington, DC 20554

Dear Sir/Madam:

We plan to petition the FCC for reconsideration pursuant to 47 USC 405 and 47 C.F.R. 1.106 of the commission rules which denied request to add antenna's to existing satellite earth station registrations on the list of antennas eligible for reimbursement for the C-Band transition cost (DA 20-823).

This petition is based on the FCC's August 3rd Public Notice which denied all request for holders of site registrations to add additional antennas to their registered sites.

Please also refer to the Petition filed by Massillon Cable on 9/2/2020 (IB Docket No. 20-205).

Regards

Chad Governale

LUS Fiber

Government Affairs

337-291-8128